
Emergency Sub Committee Notes Monday 10 March 2025 

 

In attendance: Cllrs N Jacques, N Pinchbeck, C Thornton,  

Also in attendance:  Mark Bannister & C Clark Deputy Town Clerk 

 

 

1. Apologies for Absence if any   

Councillor A Chapman, K Vickers & B Troop 

 

2. Declarations of Interest   

None declared 

 

3. Review of Work done so far on Emergency Plan 

Leaflet & questionnaire sent to HEPS, no reply to date.  Councillors who have not 

responded to their mobile number on the leaflet to be chased and left off if necessary. 

Secure key box purchased.  

Add high tides on the River Humber over 7metres to the leaflet if possible, about 12 a 

year. 

 

 

4. Flood Risk 

Mark Bannister was thanked for sending his Barton Town Surface Water Flood Risk 

document for councillors to see before this meeting.  Members discussed past surface 

water and river water flooding in the town and how the town drains cope with excess 

water.  Having a town wide map showing high risk areas, stopping water getting into 

drains in the first place, permeable paving, underground springs in Baysgarth Park 

and water butts were all discussed.   

Agreed to contact  

a) North Lincolnshire Council Highway/Flooding officer if they would attend a 

future Emergency Planning meeting to discuss feasibility of permeable paving 

when replacing paving in the town.  

b) Anglian Water regarding water butts beyond 2025 which was mentioned in 

Mark’s report as something for the future to reduce storm overflow on residential 

properties. 

c) Anglian Water for a copy of sewage system map of Barton which cost £30 to the 

public for a small area.  Also check if North Lincolnshire Council have a copy of 

this map. 

d) M Bannister will send contact details for his contact at Anglian Water. 

 

 

5. Update Assembly Rooms 

 Agreed to leave this item until the town council take over running the building. 

 

 

6. Emergency Response Questionnaire 

 Covered above 

 

7.  Volunteers/Staff 



a) Training 

b) Roles 

c) HR Matters 

Nothing to report on these items 

 

 

8. De-Fib purchase and location update 

Agreed to get prices for a portable de-fib which can be left in the town council office 

and taken to town council events in the town. 

 Location of de-fibs in the town still being updated for a list on the Town Council own 

website. 

 

  

 

 

Meeting closed at 19:00 


